Dear [name of MEP]
I am writing to draw your attention to the EU-Colombia Free Trade Agreement currently being negotiated and would be grateful if you could add your voice to the campaign being run by the European Trade Union Confederation (ETUC), various European sector federations, national union centres and unions, and Justice for Colombia against the signing of an EU-Colombia free trade agreement.

Colombia remains the most dangerous country in the world in which to be a trade unionist. 39 trade unionists were murdered in 2007 and 49 last year. Since 1986 some 2712 have been killed with prosecutions taking place in only 4.4% of cases. The UN Commissioner for Human Rights has identified numerous serious human rights violations and the ILO at its most recent conference rejected proposals to accord Colombia “evidence of progress” status. Already, almost 30 trade unionists have been killed this year.
Despite this, the European Commission is negotiating a trade agreement with Colombia. Colombian trade unions have expressed their opposition to a EU-Colombia trade deal, as have the International Trade Union Confederation and the ETUC. 
Any such agreement will simply be seen as a political endorsement for the government and policies of President Uribe at a time when his government is failing to protect the most basic human rights of Colombian citizens. Accordingly, the US Congress and Canadian Parliament have recently blocked similar agreements because of these concerns, and the Norwegian Parliament has refused to ratify a proposed EFTA agreement with Colombia. 
We hope you will share our concerns over the proposed agreement and ask you to:
· write to President Barroso and Trade Commissioner Baroness Ashton to register your opposition to an EU-Colombia bilateral trade agreement 
· write to your National Government asking that it publicly oppose the agreement; 

We’d also like to draw your attention to a special hearing being organised on December 9th, at 16.30 in Altiero Spinelli – Room A3G-3 in the European Parliament to discuss the issues surrounding the agreement, which we hope very much you’ll be able to attend. Speakers include: US Democrat Senator Sherrod Brown, Tarcisio Mora (leader of the Colombian trade union movement), Yessika Hoyos (daughter of murdered trade union leader and recipient of AFL-CIO human rights award), Colombian Senator Jorge Robledo, and ETUC General Secretary John Monks. 

We hope very much that you are able to attend the hearing. Please RSVP to info@justicecolombia.org 

Yours sincerely, 

